       Central Surgery Patient Participation Group

27 Southchurch Boulevard Southend-on Sea Essex SS24UB

   Hon Secretary- Mrs Christine Llyod 01702 468443

 Minutes of Meeting of the PPG held in Central Surgery   

                Monday 14th September 2015

Members present; Julie Chambers, Margaret Treadaway, Chris Gasper
Steve Smith. Practice manager Christine Lloyd, Partner Dr Alwan.
Apologies; Ann/Martin Tweed, John Vousden, Linden Currie, Les Pagel, Clyde Saunders.  
The following items were discussed:

Antibiotics; Information was sent out to the Virtual Group advising against the constant use of antibiotics no feed back was received.

Walk-in-Centre; Will close at St Lukes and will be held at 

Southend Hospital from April 2016.
Cost of Services; Once again it was suggested something could be displayed in the surgery example, monthly cost to surgery from missed appointments

Health Checks; For patients with Learning Disabilities
Meningitis ACWY; Jabs for 18 years old (18 on 31 August 2015), patients are being pro-actively invited.
Meningitis C; Injections for 14-25 year old. Patients are being offered the vaccine opportunistically. 
Meningitis B; This is a new vaccine in the baby immunisation programme, it is being offered to all babies born after 1st July 2015 and a catch up campaign for babies born after 1st May 2015. 
Flu Injections; 5 and over will be done for school age children at school, 2-4 years olds to be done at surgery

Flu Vacine; will be available at surgery, patients can now make appointments to attend the flu clinics on 3rd and 10th October 2015. 

Shingles Injections; Are available for certain age groups between 70 years to 80 years.  

Surgery Questionnaire; The PPG will this year again carry out a patient satisfaction survey. We discussed the questionnaire and made the following suggestions. 

Some slight amendments have been made to the questionnaire and a couple of questions added.  Christine will send the amended form to all members for comment. 

The PPG GROUP will be in surgery at different times with Questionnaire to talk to patients. Dates to be confirmed. 
Therapy for You; One of the service counsellor came to talk to Christine about the various services they offer, Christine has invited her to present to the PPG and staff meeting. PPG is happy to welcome her to the next meeting. 

Surgery Health Event; Was discussed for May next year. 

Virtual Group; Chris would send a paper from the CCG inviting residents to become Dementia Friends and ask for suggestions for the subject for the next Health Event.
Cake Stall for McMillians; Next year, maybe when we conduct the questionnaire in the surgery waiting room.
Steve Proposed the suggestion box in the waiting room be made more prominent with pens and paper to encourage patients make comments on Worries, Complaints or Suggestions.
Minutes Chris offered to do minutes next meeting

Next meeting Monday November 9th 2015 

